
UNITED STATES 
NUCLEAR REGULATORY COMMISSION 

WASHINGTON, D.C. 20555-0001 

 
      February 12, 2018 
 
 
MEMORANDUM TO: Jacob I. Zimmerman, Chief 

 Enrichment and Conversion Branch 
 Division of Fuel Cycle Safety, Safeguards 
   and Environmental Review, 
 Office of Nuclear Material Safety 
   and Safeguards 

 
FROM: Osiris Siurano-Perez, Project Manager \RA\ 

 Enrichment and Conversion Branch 
 Division of Fuel Cycle Safety, Safeguards 
   and Environmental Review, 
 Office of Nuclear Material Safety 
   and Safeguards 
 

SUBJECT: JANUARY 30, 2018, SUMMARY OF CONFERENCE CALL WITH 
 AREVA HOLDINGS SAS TO PRELIMINARILY DISCUSS PLANS 
 TO CHANGE THE COMPANY’S NAME TO ORANO 
 
 
On January 30, 2018, the U.S. Nuclear Regulatory Commission (NRC) staff held a conference 
call with AREVA Holdings, SAS, to discuss the company’s recently announced plans to change 
its name to Orano and possible impacts on the Eagle Rock Enrichment Facility to be built by 
AREVA in Bonneville County, Idaho.  I am enclosing the conference call summary for your 
consideration.  The summary contains no proprietary or classified information. 
 
Staff from the NRC Office of the General Counsel and AREVA have reviewed this summary 
for factual correctness. 
 
 
 
 
Enclosure: 
January 30, 2018, Summary of Conference  
  Call with New AREVA Holdings, SAS 
 
cc:  Jim Kay, AREVA Holdings, SAS 
 
Docket No.  07007015 
License No.  SNM-2015 
 
CONTACT:  O. Siurano-Perez 
  301-415-7827 
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